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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

November 3, 2014
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Mayor Ken Gray; Chair, Debra LaValley, Vice Chair; 

Bonnie Schultz; Peter Hoyt; Tom McGee; Christian Scorzoni; Dr. Michele Robinson, Superintendent of Schools; Jill Hadwen, SAC Representative

Absent were Stan Schwartz and Bonnie Schultz.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. Tom McGee led the Committee in the Pledge of Allegiance and read the School Committee Mission Statement.
The Mission reads as follows:

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELGATIONS
None

II.
PRESENTATION 

None
III.
ADMINISTRATIVE  REPORTS

  A.
Director of Teaching and Learning
Lyn Griffin updated the committee with the following:
· Data for the state kindergarten assessment is due November 7th. Kindergarten teachers have been working hard to upload the first requirement on social emotional and cognitive indicators.

· Professional Development Day for APS is tomorrow. Middle and Elementary Schools will be having parent/teacher conferences. Amesbury High School will be working on the District Determined Measures (DDM) as the next phase of the teacher evaluation model. At least, fifty percent of our educators need to have DDMs completed by December for submission to the state.
· Will be applying for the Innovation Schools Partnership Planning Grant. This grant will be awarded to 3 districts state wide. We will be working with the Pettengill House and the Academy. November 7th is when the grant application is due. 
Mr. Hoyt asked who will be on the panel for the Innovation Grant? Ms. Griffin stated that Dr. Robinson, Eryn McGuire, herself, Deb Smith, Executive Director of Pettengill House, a school committee representative and a board member of the Academy.
Mr. Scorzoni asked how many innovation schools there are. Dr. Robinson stated the innovation schools started 4-5 years ago but this is the first year that it is under the Department of Education.
Mr. Hoyt asked if there was a lot of interest on this grant.  Lyn indicated it was a very competitive grant.
Ms. LaValley stated that the Board at the Academy has spent time exploring this grant opportunity.
Ms. Griffin stated that from the date they award, they will give the district $75,000.00 for planning.  
B.
Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Robinson spoke regarding the following items:
· Policies that will be presented to the policy subcommittee for changes for FY15
· Review of Domestic Violence Act Policy as it relates to our employees

· District Review audit – one of five audits for the district.  Measured on 6 standards and 24 indicators.  There are 5 processes: collecting data; review; on site visit November 17-21; analyses of evidence and drafting a report and they will publicize the report.  The Department of Elementary and Secondary Education office of the Center for District and School Accountability will come and speak about this report to this committee if interested.
· Newsletter from Central office was publicized to faculty and staff. First one highlighted the 4 school nurses in the system.
· Tomorrow – Professional Development Day – Election Day – No School for students.

· River Valley Charter School annual report – If any committee members would like review it.

Ms. LaValley stated that it would be beneficial to have Dr. Roper come and speak to the committee regarding the District Review audit. Dr. Robinson will look into it and see when the best time for him to speak.

C.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report


Deirdre Farrell spoke regarding the following items:
· The warrant was handed to Dr. Robinson for school committee signatures

· Prior to this meeting met with finance sub-committee regarding the FY15 budget – Review of the short falls in food services, choice and transportation. Review the sources of these short falls and what we will do.  Looked at expenses: Special Education Legal, Workman Comp, Health Insurance and will monitor these.
· Forecasting Payroll:  Munis reports and Aspen are now talking to each other. Very exciting news in payroll and central office

· End of the year report – moving forward – will be done by end of the current year.

· The audits – 2 financial related audits due this year.
· Safety and Crisis Preparedness – Drill last Saturday at the High School. Was impressed with all that participated including AHS students.  It was a mock explosion in the cafeteria at lunch time.
· Second phase of the website – completely separated from the town (town – Virtual Town; school- School World and will update our templates)  Will send out a survey with 3 webpage’s for a vote 
IV.
COMMUNICATION 
Jill Hadwen – Student Advisory Council - What date will the Student Council meet with this committee? – First meeting in December.
Ms. LaValley stated that she observed the Mock Drill on Saturday, collaborative effort with city and school – well done.

V.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. 1.
October 21, 2014 Minutes
Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the regular minutes dated 
October 21, 2014.   Vote: Unanimous, Yes.

       2.  School Committee Goals – Discussion
Mr. McGee read what is proposed for School Committee Goals – What makes our schools excellent besides testing – Value education system. Ms. LaValley suggested sending what was written – Mayor Grey commented that he thought it was great – to the top, concise and can be measured. Great start, one element of the goal.

B.
Business



1.
2nd Reading – JH Student Absences and Excuses



2nd Reading – JIC Student Discipline




2nd Reading – JII Student Complaints and Grievances




2nd Reading – JK Student Conduct (Student Discipline)

Mr. Hoyt stated that the policy subcommittee met on Thursday, the 23rd looking at the above four policies – no further comments. 
Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. McGee to accept Policies JH, JIC, JII, JK as written. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.



Mr. Hoyt spoke about a few other policies:

· Home Schooling Policy

· Domestic Policy

· A letter received from Leo Dupere regarding naming the Girls Softball Field – Chris Perry and the Girls Field Hockey Field – Gail Kelleher – Policy FF – These are on the future agenda items for 11/17/14.

 C.
Warrant 
1.
$91,002.99  (10/30/14)
Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Mr. Scorzoni to accept the Warrant in the amount of $91,002.99. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.


VI.
  INFORMATION ITEMS
A. 
Subcommittee Reports

1. Finance/Budget Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz
Ms. LaValley stated that they met prior to this meeting and covered year to date budget. Spoke regarding the 5 audits coming up and the amount of work required.
2. Policy Subcommittee – Bonnie Schultz
Mr. Hoyt stated that the next meeting is not set yet
3. Personnel Subcommittee – Thomas McGee
Have not met – will meet in January.
VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS

The Chair read the future meeting and agenda items aloud.

1. School Calendar 2015/2016 and 2016/2017
(11/17/14) 



2. Recommendation to Name Athletic Fields
(11/17/14)
3. Bill Scott, Dept. Dir. Office of Community Dev.(11/17/14)

4. School/Student Showcase



(11/17/14)
5. Student Advisory Council Joint Meeting

(12/14) (1st meeting in December)
6. AHS Golf Team




(12/14)
7. Technology Update



(12/14)
8. South Hampton Visit



(12/14)
9. Visit with State Senator



(1/14
10. Academy MOU




(1/15)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
  None
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None
X.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Scorzoni to adjourn the meeting at 7:47.   

Vote: Unanimous, Yes





Respectfully Submitted,


Tom McGee, Secretary
[image: image1]